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Principal's Message 

What a wet weekend! I hope all of our families and staff stayed safe during the deluge of rain that hit 

the coast. Unfortunately, this weather has put a stop to our first school event with parents on-site. The 

Cross Country Carnival has been moved to Monday, 29th March. We will cross our fingers for some 

sunshine to dry out the tracks. Students do not need new permission notes as the back up dates were 

written on the first permission note. 



Thank you to all of our families who have supported the Covid-19 procedures in place to report negative 

test results. Sending an email with the screenshot of the negative results has saved our office staff time 

when chasing up these results. 

Strategic Improvement Plan 
A Strategic Improvement Plan is a document that drives all of our school programs. It aligns our finances 

with ‘big picture’ activities and ensures that the school is moving forward in all areas that were 

identified in the 2020 Situational Analysis. We are very close to finalising our Strategic Improvement 
Plan for 2021-2024. We have 3 Strategic Directions; 

Strategic Direction 1: Growth and Attainment – Reading and Numeracy 

Strategic Direction 2: Professional Practice – Curriculum Processes and Professional Support 

Strategic Direction 3: A Connected Community – Successful Students and Positive Partnerships 

Next week, I will share the purpose statement behind each Strategic Direction. This explains why we 

have chosen each area. 

The Strategic Improvement Plan will be published in Week 10 on our school website. 

Thank you to all of our students, teachers and families that participated in the many surveys, interviews 
and group discussions in 2020 to make this plan possible. 

Kiss and Drop Reminder 

Please remember to always drive to the front of the Kiss and Drop Zone. Students in the afternoon will 

be waiting at the front of the zone for pick up. This helps our continuous flow of traffic and avoids 
accidents with cars moving in and out of spots. 

Last week, the council ranger, once again, observed our Kiss and Drop and parking procedures. He 

informed the school that if the Kiss and Drop Zone is full, cars are to continue driving and not to queue 

beside buses and parked cars on either side of the road. There must be a continuous movement of 

traffic which means parents will need to continue driving past Kiss and Drop and then find a suitable 

place to turn around such as the Greta St and Belinda St roundabout. Council Rangers will be issuing 

fines from March onwards. Please remember students can be dropped off from 8:30am and picked up 

from 3:00pm. A teacher is on duty in the afternoon until 3:10pm each day in the Kiss and Drop Zone. 

Alternatively, students can catch the bus, use the Croft Place exit or ride/walk to and from school.  

End of Term Reminders 

Term 1 finishes for everyone on Thursday, April 1 and Term 2 begins for everyone on Monday, April 19. 

The Staff Development Day has been moved to the end of Term 2. Term 2 will finish for students on 
Thursday, June 24. Please make sure you note these on your calendar.  

Class of the Week 

4D have been chosen as the Class of the Week! Students arrived at school on time this week. They win a 

trophy and will choose the bell song for this week. Make sure you arrive at school early to be in the 

running for the Class of the Week award. 

Let’s make Week 9 amazing! 



 

Lisa Morris 

Relieving Principal 

LIBRARY NEWS 

Book club 

Thank you to everyone who placed a book club order last week. Orders have now closed and we should 

expect our delivery in the next two weeks. 

When the orders do arrive, they will be sent home with your children. If you would prefer to pick your 
order up, just let me know and I will leave your order in the front office for collection.  

Overdue books 

With only 2 weeks left of term 1, I will be encouraging all students to return their overdue books. If your 

child does receive an overdue notice that doesn’t seem quite right, just write a note on the back of the 
overdue notice and return it to the library. 

Happy reading, 

Mrs Cummins 

CANTEEN NEWS 

 



OFFICE NEWS 

Final Days to collect any lost property before end of Term 1 clearout. Please check the 

photo below or call into the office to claim any lost items. 

 

 

 



 

Please note that unfortunately the office can no longer accept EFTPOS payments over 

the phone. Online payments can be made via POP (Parent Online Payment) system on 

our website or cash can be placed in the locked box in the front office or EFTPOS at the 

front office. 

UNIFORM SHOP NEWS 

Unfortunately there are still some uniform items on back order : 

Sports shirts of all colours in sizes 4, 8, 10 and 12 due to arrive next week and 

Shorts in sizes 8, 10 and 12 are due to arrive in April. 

 

Sorry for any inconvenience! 



SCHOOL NEWS 

CONGRATULATIONS K-2 AWARD WINNERS 

 



 



 



 

SPORTING INFORMATION 

To keep informed about any South Coast Sports association changes, postponements or venue 

information please visit 

https://app.education.nsw.gov.au/sport/SouthCoast and like and follow the Facebook page  

https://www.facebook.com/southcoastschoolsports/ as this is most often the avenue parents access on 
weekends. 

https://app.education.nsw.gov.au/sport/SouthCoast
https://www.facebook.com/southcoastschoolsports/


 



 

Community News 

 

Disclaimer: Gerringong Public School advertises in this column as a service to parents. Gerringong 

Public School does not endorse or accept responsibility for the management or organisation of the 

advertised events or services. Please note: The community deadline is 12 noon on Friday. Items 
received after this time will not be published until the following week.  



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 



Contact Us 

 

 

Gerringong Public School 

Address: 12 Archibald Rd Gerringong NSW 2534 Phone: 0242 341 376  

email: Gerringong-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Visit us at our website:  https://gerringong-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/  

mailto:Gerringong-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://gerringong-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/

